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April 24, 2019
Dear Parents:

As a 3rd grade student, your child finally has the opportunity to do what so many successful students have done before them, Be Part of the Band!

We know that for many of you, this will be your first exposure to music education and I wanted to take a brief minute to share some information with you.

Attached to this letter is information regarding our program and an instrument selection event in the Fall tentatively scheduled for Thursday, September 19th. This is a time where you and your child can explore the different instruments and get help choosing the instrument that will give them the best chance of success.  If you are unable to attend, you can contact me for further help or visit the instrument demonstration pages at www.bepartoftheband.com.

Music education is more than just playing an instrument. It is immersing your child in a culture of successful students and teachers who care about education. It challenges each child use the creative side of his brain while, at the same time, learning a foreign language…MUSIC.

All of the current data clearly states that students involved in music education academically out perform their non-musical counterparts. But, more importantly, studies are showing that music students are less likely to engage in risky behaviors such as drugs and alcohol.

Every destination starts with a decision to embark on a journey.  Now is the time to start your child in music and Valley is the place to do it. We can’t promise that every child will be a musical prodigy, but we can promise they will learn, laugh, and grow along the way.

Should you have any questions about band or your child’s participation, please feel free to contact me using the information listed below.

Sincerely, 

Mr. Thomas J. Fadden
p.s. 
If you would like to know more about the individual instruments or band in general, please visit 

www.bepartoftheband.com or email me at faddent@hasdk12.org.

What if I am not sure if I want my child to do band?

Remember when your children wouldn’t eat the food you made for them? You always said, “Try it before you decide you don’t like it.”  Band is the same way. Your child should sign up for band even if you or they are unsure. If at some point you decide that band is not for you, drop the class.  It is much easier to drop something after trying it, than to join late when everyone else has already started.

What if I don’t know anything about music?

That’s ok!  We will teach your child everything they need to know, step by step. From how to assemble and care for the instrument to reading notes and rhythms, we will guide your child through the process. All that is needed from you is an enthusiastic attitude and patient ears when your child comes home and makes their first sound.

How much out of school time is required?

Band is no different than any other curricular area. We ask that your child spend some time with their instrument each and every week.  20 minutes a day is usually best to start. Think of it as musical homework, but much more fun.

What instrument should my child play?

The answer depends on a variety of things, but in the end, it is most important that the play something that they enjoy. I encourage you to visit the website www.bepartoftheband.com, watch the different instrument videos with your child, and discuss the different options. I will also help guide your child based on his/her musical interests, physical make-up, and instrument availability. Your child knows what he or she wants, you know your child, and I know music. Together we will find the instrument that she will not only enjoy but will give her the best chance of musical success.

What are the costs?

The costs associated with band depend on which instrument your child chooses and if you already own an instrument. We wish funds were available for us to provide every child with an instrument. However, this is simply not possible.  The school may have certain instruments available for at school use.  If not, you can rent a quality instrument from a local music store such as Robert M. Sides Family Music Center in Wilkes-Barre at a very reasonable price. If financial constraints prevent you from being able to do this, please contact me and allow me to help. We will not let instrument availability or financial constraints keep your child from participating.

How do I procure an instrument?

The school provides many of the larger and more expensive instruments. We encourage students playing smaller, less expensive instruments to either rent or purchase their own quality instrument from an approved source. More information regarding instrument availability will be sent home when the new school year arrives.
What if I have other questions?

Please know that I am here to answer any and all questions that you may have.  Due to the busy nature of our program and schools in general, it is usually difficult to contact me by phone. The best way for you to reach me is electronically at faddent@hasdk12.org.  This will allow me to respond to your query, whether you are available by phone or not. More information is available at our school website at http://www.hasdk12.org/Domain/579.
If you would like to know more about the individual instruments or band in general, visit www.bepartoftheband.com or email me at faddent@hasdk12.org.
Student Information Sheet

Parents: Please complete this form giving your permission for your student to be part of the band! If you have any questions, please contact me at faddent@hasdk12.org . Once I have received the permission forms, I will be in contact regarding instrument selection events.  Based on which instrument your student likes best, instrument availability, and the instrument on which I think they will be most successful, we can help your child choose an instrument. Rental night at Valley is tentatively set for Thursday, September 19, at 6 PM in the cafeteria.

Student Name: _____________________________________________________


Parent/Guardian Name(s): _____________________________________________________

Instrument(s) of Interest: 

___________________________
First Choice

___________________________
Second Choice

___________________________
Third Choice

Woodwind: Flute, Oboe, Clarinet, Alto Saxophone

Brasswind: Trumpet, French horn, Trombone, Baritone, Tuba

Percussion: Snare Drum Kit, Bell Kit

Please remember that band is like a baseball team. Each position needs to be filled. Not everyone can play first base. We need all instruments represented. Certain instruments will have a limited number of players allowed (flute, oboe, French horn, snare drum, bell kit). No one will be allowed to play snare drum unless they pass a comprehensive rhythm test before the end of the school year.

Street Address: __________________________________   Phone Number: ________________________

City:  ____________________________________    State: ________   Zip Code: ____________________

Parent Email Address: ___________________________________________________________________

Your e-mail address is important to me. I would much rather e-mail you than interrupt you during a busy time.

If you would like to know more about the individual instruments or band in general, visit www.bepartoftheband.com.

